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El-Sayed H. Ibrahim, PhD
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8701 Watertown Plank Road
Milwaukee, WI 53226

Dear Dr. Ibrahim,

On behalf of the Center for Imaging Research (CIR), I am pleased to inform you that your project
entitled “Feasibility of in vivo human cardiac MRI imaging at 7T” has received funding
approval in the amount of $5,000 over a 12-month period beginning August 23, 2018.

The funds for this project are part of the Daniel M. Soref Charitable Trust.

Terms and Conditions of Award:

o Initiate research within six months from the award date. If not initiated, the project will be
terminated.

e Submit a progress report to the CIR Review Committee six months after project approval or at
mid-point of the duration of the project, whichever is sooner.

e Submit a final report following the completion of the project.

In addition, the CIR requests that you acknowledge your funding source, the Daniel M. Soref
Charitable Trust, in any publications and that you inform us of any extramural funding that results
from this pilot study.

Funds will be managed within the CIR. Therefore, please submit invoices to Jodi Nicolai at
jonicolai@mcw.edu. Also, financial updates will be provided to you monthly.

We are very pleased to be able to support this important research and look forward to a productive
collaboration.

Sincerely,

Kevin M. Koch, PhD
Director, Center for Imaging Research
Associate Professor of Radiology



